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Friday, March 11, 1983

THIRTY-SECOND DAY

The Senate of the Twelfth Legis
lature of the State of Hawaii, Regular
Session of 1983, convened at 11:30
o’clock a.m., with the President in
the Chair.

The Divine Blessing was invoked
by the Reverend Clyde Guerreiro,
Pastor, St. Michael’s Church, after
which the Roll was called showing all
Senators present with the exception
of Senators Ajifu, Holt and Solomon
who were excused.

The Chair announced that he had
read and approved the Journal of the
Thirty-First Day.

At this time, the following intro
ductions were made to the members of
the Senate:

Senator Carpenter, on behalf of the
Senate, introduced visitors from
Tennessee, Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Cornelius.

Senator Carpenter, on behalf of the
Senators from the Big Island, then
introduced the BIIF champions, the
Kohala Varsity Basketball Team,
accompanied by their coach, Mr. Joe
Mattos and a parent, Mr. Edward
Roxburgh.

Senator Toguchi then introduced a
group of 160 students from Kahuku
High and Elementary School, accom
panied by their teachers, Mr. Irvine
Richards, Miss Danielle Barth, Mr.
Tauati Taulogo, and parents, Mrs.
Feliciana Cartwright and Mrs. Ann
Giese.

Senator Young then introduced a
group of 20 students from Ilima
Intermediate School in Ewa Beach,
accompanied by their teachers, Mr.
Takaki, Miss Wakabayashi and Miss
Liu.

Senator Hagino then introduced a
group of 35 students from the
Storefront Program in Wahiawa,
accompanied by five staff members,
Ann Kitaguchi, Randy Bisho, Nicky
Wagner, Dwayne Abe, and Collette
Toma.

Senator Abercrombie then rose and
stated:

“Mr. President, I have a particular
pleasure this morning. As everyone
knows, I was not born in Hawaii.
With billions of people on this planet,
God obviously makes mistakes on
occasion, so I was born in Buffalo,

New York, and God trusted that I
would have enough sense, as soon as
I could get out, to come to Hawaii
and inflict myself on everybody in
this state as a test of their moral
fibre.

“And, in the process of growing
up, of course, we all make friends,
and as we go about our tasks in life,
sometimes we don’t have the opportu
nity to see them very often. And so,
today it’s an honor and a privilege
for me to be able to introduce my
best friend in high school whom I’ve
hardly had the opportunity to see for
25 years.

“He’s been travelling all over the
world in the service of our nation in
the Air Force and today he is a great
success in life, as opposed to me.
He was the tackle when I was the
guard in our championship football
team 25 years ago, and went on to as
I say, great success in the Air
Force.

“So, Mr. President, it is my plea
sure to present to you today, Colonel
Bill Keaton from Travis Air Force
Base and his wife, Mary.”

At this time, the following
Senators introduced their respective
“shadows” participating in the
University of Hawaii, Hawaii
Cooperative Extension Service
(HCES), Family Community Leadership
Career Shadowing Program:

Senator
Leong;

Senator
Kawai;

Toguchi - Mrs. Cecelia

Machida — Mrs. Harriet

Senator Cobb - Mrs. Doris Char;

Senator
Kawagoe;

Senator
Correia;

Senator
Tupman;

Carpenter - Mrs. Lillian

Chang - Mrs. Doris

George - Mrs. Edwina

Senator Aid - Mrs. Levaina
Hanakahi; and

Senator
Nakaya.

A. Kobayashi - Mrs. Martha

MESSAGES FROM THE GOVERNOR

The following messages from the
Governor (Gov. Msg. Nos. 162 to
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210) were read by the Clerk and were
disposed of as follows:

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 162) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Advisory Committee on Agricultural
Products, the nomination of Stanley
T. Tomono, term to expire December
31, 1984, was referred to the Com
mittee on Agriculture.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 163) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Public Accountancy, the nomina
tions of David Cheever and Howard
R. Hanada, terms to expire December
31, 1986, was referred to the Com
mittee on Consumer Protection and
Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 164) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Acupuncture, the nomination of
Mike M. Hashimoto, term to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Consumer Protection
and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 165) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Boxing
Commission, the nomination of George
Kaahanui, Jr., term to expire
December 31, 1984, was referred to
the Committee on Consumer Protection
and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 166) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the CATV
Advisory Committee, the nominations
of Henry Joseph Ellis, Jr. and
Mitsuru Mitchell Ouye, terms to
expire December 31, 1986, was
referred to the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 167) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Contractors License Board, the
nomination of Wilbert S. Toma, term
to expire December 31, 1986, was
referred to the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 168) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Cosmetology, the nomination of
Edna H. Kano, term to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Consumer Protection
and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 169) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the

Credit Union Review Board, the
nominations of Milton W. Y. Lum,
Helen Smith and Leslie Yaka, terms to
expire December 31, 1986, was re
ferred to the Committee on Consumer
Protection and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 170) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Electricians and Plumbers, the
nominations of Bernard T. Miura and
Leo Polo, Jr., terms to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Consumer Protection
and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 171) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Motor
Vehicle Industry Licensing Board, the
nominations of Joseph Walsh Hanley
and Shozo Sato, terms to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Consumer Protection
and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 172) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Motor
Vehicle Repair Industry Board, the
nominations of Raymond S.Y. Luke
and Van H. Takemoto, terms to
expire December 31, 1986, was refer
red to the Committee on Consumer
Protection and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 173) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Examiners in Optometry, the
nomination of Dewey W.K. Tom, term
to expire December 31, 1986, was
referred to the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 174) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Pharmacy, the nomination of Harold
Yoshio Kawaguchi, term to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Consumer Protection
and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 175) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Certification for Practicing
Psychologists, the nominations of the
following:

Jane Hardy Jones, Ed.D, term to
expire December 31, 1986;

Joel Albert Dunston, term to expire
December 31, 1985; and

Faith Okihiro Lebb, term to expire
December 31, 1986,



SENATE JOURNAL - 32nd DAY 253

was referred to the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 176) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Veterinary Examiners, the nomina
tions of Allen Y. Miyahara, D.V.M.
and David Bard Mackay, D.V.M.,
terms to expire December 31, 1986,
was referred to the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 177) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Animal
Species Advisory Commission, the
nomination of Tonnie Laura Colleen
Casey, term to expire December 31,
198~, was referred to the Committee
on Ecology, Environment and Recre
ation.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 178) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Aqua
tic Life and Wildlife Advisory Com
mittee, City and County of Honolulu,
the nomination of Bert H. Nagai, term
to expire December 31, 1986, was
referred to the Committee on Ecology,
Environment and Recreation.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 179) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Aqua
tic Life and Wildlife Advisory
Committee, County of Hawaii, the
nominations of George C. Wilkins and
Eric M. Takata, terms to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Ecology, Environ
ment and Recreation.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 180) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Aqua
tic Life and Wildlife Advisory
Committee, County of Maui, the
nominations of the following:

Haruo Nakagawa, term to expire
December 31, 1986; and

Sherman N. Thompson, term to
expire December 31, 1985,

was referred to the Committee on
Ecology, Environment and Recreation.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 181) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Aqua
tic Life and Wildlife Advisory
Committee, County of Kauai, the
nomination of Trinidad A. Raval, term
to expire December 31, 1986, was
referred to the Committee on Ecology,
Environment and Recreation.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 182) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Planning and Economic Development,
the nomination of Keith K. Crosson,
term to expire December 31, 1986,
was referred to the Committee on
Economic Development.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. No. 183) submitting for
consideration and confirmation to the
Hawaii Fisheries Coordinating Council,
the nomination of Joseph “Dolly”
Makua, term to expire December 31,
1986, was referred to the Committee
on Economic Development.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 184) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Hawaii
Education Council, the nominations of
Cecilia C. Villafuerte, Mary Anne
Migan and Hiroshi Yamashita, terms to
expire December 31, 1986, was refer
red to the Committee on Education.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 185) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Education Commission of the States,
the nomination of John A. Thompson,
term to expire December 31, 1983,
was referred to the Committee on
Education.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 186) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Library Advisory Commission, City
and County of Honolulu, the nomina
tions of the following:

Betty Hemphill, term to expire
December 31, 1983;

Ethelreda R. Kahalewai, term to
expire December 31, 1985;

Roy J. Hutchinson, term to expire
December 31, 1986; and

K. Russell Ho, term to expire
December 31, 1986,

was referred to the Committee on
Education.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 187) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Civil
Defense Advisory Council, the nomina
tion of Roland D. Sagun, term to
expire December 31, 1986, was refer
red to the Committee on Federal
Relations.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 188) submitting for consid



254 SENATE JOURNAL -- 32nd DAY

eration and confirmation to the
Statewide Health Coordinating
Council, the nominations of Dean
Jerrold Michael, Mark M. Hamasaki
and Pauline W. Yim, terms to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Health.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 189) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Advisory Commission on Drug Abuse
and Controlled Substances, the
nomination of Maurice Morita, term to
expire December 31, 1986, was refer
red to the Committee on Health.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 190) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Drug
Product Selection Board, the nomina
tion of Nellie S. Chang, term to
expire December 31, 1984, was refer
red to the Committee on Health.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 191) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Commission on the Handicapped, the
nomination of Vincent H. S. Lee, term
to expire December 31, 1984, was
referred to the Committee on Health.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 192) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the State
Emergency Medical Services Advisory
Committee, the nominations of the
following:

Peter Halford, M.D., term to expire
December 31, 1985;

Douglas M. Rogers, M.D., term to
expire December 31, 1986; and

James S. Maeda, term to expire
December 31, 1986,

was referred to the Committee on
Health.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 193) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
County Hospital Management Advisory
Committee, Hawaii County Hospital
System, the nomination of Reginald S.
Carvaiho, term to expire December
31, 1986, was referred to the
Committee on Health.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 194) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
County Hospital Management Advisory
Committee, Maui County Hospital
System, the nominations of Donald K.
Matsui and Elmer J. Ching, terms to
expire December 31, 1986, was refer
red to the Committee on Health.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 195) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
County Hospital Management Advisory
Committee, Kauai County Hospital
System, the nominations of Stanley M.
Shimabukuro and Evelyn Y. Olores,
terms to expire December 31, 1986,
was referred to the Committee on
Health.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 196) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Hawaii
Housing Authority, the nomination of
William A. Knutson, term to expire
December 31, 1983, was referred to
the Committee on Housing and Urban
Development.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 197) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Civil
Service Commission, the nomination of
Dennis G. Aguiar, term to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Human Resources.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 198) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Advisory Commission on Manpower and
Full Employment, the nominations of
the following:

Tom Foye, term to expire June 30,
1984;

William Y. Yamada, term to expire
June 30, 1986;

William F. Murray, Ed. D., term to
expire June 30, 1986;

Betty S.J. Chung,
June 30, 1986;

term to expire

Joseph Jay Furfaro, term to expire
June 30, 1985; and

Rowena L. Blaisdell, term to expire
June 30, 1986,

was referred to the Committee on
Human Resources.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 199) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Trustees for the Deferred Compen
sation Plan, the nomination of Vain
Lei Kunimoto, term to expire October
27, 1986, was referred to the Commit
tee on Human Resources.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 200) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Vocational Rehabilitation, the
nominations of the following:
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Sally Ann Price, term to expire
December 31, 1985;

Richard Y. Suehiro, term to expire
December 31, 1986; and

Bobby G. Smith, term to expire
December 31, 1986,

was referred to the Committee on
Human Resources.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 201) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Criminal Injuries Compensation Com
mission, the nomination of Gilbert
Lee, term to expire December 31,
1986, was referred to the Committee
on Judiciary.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 202) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the
Juvenile Justice Interagency Board,
the nomination of Charles M.L.S.
Nakoa, term to expire December 31,
1986, was referred to the Committee
on Judiciary.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 203) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Registration, Maui, Molokai, Lanai
and Kahoolawe, the nomination of
Sanford S. Sakumoto, term to expire
December 31, 1986, was referred to
the Committee on Judiciary.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 204) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Taxation Review, First Taxation
District, the nomination of Frank K.
Hamada, term to expire December 31,
1986, was referred to the Committee
on Ways and Means.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 205) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Taxation Review, First Taxation
District, the nomination of Herbert
A.B. Chang, term to expire December
31, 1986, was referred to the Commit
tee on Ways and Means.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 206) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Taxation Review, Second Taxation
District, the nomination of Victor I.
Endo, term to expire December 31,
1986, was referred to the Committee
on Ways and Means.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 207) submitting for consid
eration and confirmation to the Board
of Taxation Review, Third Taxation

District, the nomination of Brian J.
Ikawa, term to expire December 31,
1986, was referred to the Committee
on Ways and Means.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 208) transmitting the
Second Annual Report, Aloha Tower
Development Corporation, Year Ending
December 31, 1982, submitted pursu
ant to the provisions of Section
206J—19, HRS, was referred to the
Committee on Economic Development.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 209) transmitting a report
prepared by the Department of Plan
ning and Economic Development,
entitled: “Economic Planning Infor
mation System (EPIS), Status Report
to the Twelfth Legislature, State of
Hawaii, 1983 Regular Session,”
January 1983, submitted pursuant to
Section 88A, Act 264, SSLH, 1982,
was referred to the Committee on
Economic Development.

A message from the Governor (Gov.
Msg. No. 210) transmitting the
Annual Report of the Executive Office
on Aging, October 1, 1981 —

September 30, 1982, was referred to
the Committee on Youth and Elderly
Affairs.

DEPARTMENTAL COMMUNICATION

A communication from the Office of
the Auditor (Dept. Com. No. 31)
transmitting copies of a report enti
tled: “Progress Report on the Public
Land Trust, Act 121, Session Laws of
Hawaii 1982,” Report No. 83—13,
March 1983, was read by the Clerk
and was referred to the Committee on
Economic Development.

HOUSE COMMUNICATIONS

The following communications from
the House (Hse. Com. Nos. 50 to 60),
were read by the Clerk and were
disposed of as follows:

A communication from the House
(Hse. Com. No. 50) transmitting
House Bill No. 44, H.D. 1, which
passed Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 44, H.D. 1, entitled: “A
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
AGRICULTURAL PLANNING AND
DEVELOPMENT ,“ passed First Reading
by title and was referred to the
Committee on Agriculture.
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A communication from the House
(Hse. Com. No. 51) transmitting
House Bill No. 80, H.D. 1, which
passed Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 80, H.D. 1, entitled: “A
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
TAXATION,” passed First Reading by
title and was referred to the Com
mittee on Ways and Means.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Corn. No. 52) transmitting
House Bill No. 177, H.D. 1, which
passed Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 177, H.D. 1, entitled: “A
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE HAWAII STATE PLANNING
ACT,” passed First Reading by title
and was referred to the Committee on
Economic Development, then to the
Committee on Ways and Means.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Corn. No. 53) transmitting
House Bill No. 288, which passed
Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 288, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CHIRO
PRACTIC,” passed First Reading by
title and was referred to the Com
mittee on Consumer Protection and
Commerce.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Com. No. 54) transmitting
House Bill No. 318, which passed
Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 318, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE
DUTY OF SUPPORT,” passed First
Reading by title and was referred to
the Committee on Human Resources.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Corn. No. 55) transmitting
House Bill No. 319, H.D. 1, which
passed Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 319, H.D. 1, entitled: “A
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
HOUSING,” passed First Reading by
title and was referred to the Com
mittee on Housing and Urban Develop
ment.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Com. No. 56) transmitting
House Bill No. 321, which passed
Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 321, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO VISITA
TION AND SUPPORT,” passed First
Reading by title and was referred to
the Committee on Human Resources.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Corn. No. 57) transmitting
House Bill No. 340, which passed
Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 340, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO ACU
PUNCTURE PRACTITIONERS ,“ passed
First Reading by title and was refer
red to the Committee on Consumer
Protection and Commerce.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Corn. No. 58) transmitting
House Bill No. 659, which passed
Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 659, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CON
TRACTORS,” passed First Reading by
title and was referred to the
Committee on Consumer Protection and
Commerce.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Com. No. 59) transmitting
House Bill No. 687, which passed
Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 687, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO REAL
ESTATE,” passed First Reading
by title and was referred to the
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Committee on Consumer Protection and
Commerce.

A communication from the House
(Hse. Com. No. 60) transmitting
House Bill No. 890, H.D. 1, which
passed Third Reading in the House of
Representatives on March 10, 1983,
was placed on file.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
H.B. No. 890, H.D. 1, entitled: “A
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
CHILD PASSENGER RESTRAINTS,”
passed First Reading by title and was
referred to the Committee on Trans
portation.

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

The following concurrent resolutions
(S.C.R. Nos. 42 and 43) were read
by the Clerk and were disposed of as
follows:

A concurrent resolution (S . C . R.
No. 42), entitled: “SENATE CON
CURRENT RESOLUTION SUPPORTING
THE UNITED STATES CATHOLIC
BISHOPS PEACE-MAKING EFFORTS,”
was offered by Senators Kawasaki,
Soares, Toguchi, B. Kobayashi,
Carpenter, Abercrombie, Machida,
Ajifu, Chang, Holt and Cayetano.

By unanimous consent, S.C.R. No.
42 was referred to the Committee on
Federal Relations.

A concurrent resolution (S. C . R.
No. 43), entitled: “SENATE CON
CURRENT RESOLUTION REQUESTING
THE UNITED STATES GENERAL
SERVICES ADMINISTRATION TO
POSTPONE THE SALE OF CAMP
MALAKOLE AT CAMPBELL INDUS
TRIAL PARK, EWA’ BEACH, OAHU,”
was offered by Senators Aki, Kuroda,
Solomon, Henderson, Yamasaki,
Young, Abercrombie, Soares, Machida,
George, A. Kobayashi, Uwaine,
Fernandes Sailing, Mizuguchi, B.
Kobayashi and Chang.

By unanimous consent, S.C. R. No.
43 was referred to the Committee on
Ecology, Environment and Recreation.

SENATE RESOLUTIONS

The following resolutions (S. R.
Nos. 53 to 55) were read by the
Clerk and were disposed of as
follows:

A resolution (S.R. No. 53), enti
tled: “SENATE RESOLUTION
REQUESTING THE CONGRESS OF THE
UNITED STATES AND THE
PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED STATES

TO ENSURE THE RELEASE OF
$7,000,000 APPROPRIATED BY
CONGRESS TO ASSIST HAWAII
DAIRY FARMERS UNDER THE DAIRY
INDEMNITY PROGRAM,” was offered
by Senators Toguchi and Aki.

By unanimous consent, S.R. No. 53
was referred to the Committee on
Agriculture.

A resolution (S.R. No. 54), enti
tled: “SENATE RESOLUTION SUP
PORTING THE UNITED STATES
CATHOLIC BISHOPS PEACE-MAKING
EFFORTS,” was offered by Senators
Kawasaki, Soares, Toguchi, B. Koba
yashi, Ajifu, Holt, Cayetano,
Machida, Chang, Abercrombie and
Carpenter.

By unanimous consent, S.R. No. 54
was referred to the Committee on
Federal Relations.

A resolution (S.R. No. 55), enti
tled: “SENATE RESOLUTION RE
QUESTING THE DEPARTMENT OF
AGRICULTURE TO CONDUCT A
STUDY EVALUATING THE ANIMAL
QUARANTINE REGULATIONS,” was
offered by Senators Toguchi, Solomon,
Young, Uwaine, Machida, Aid,
Kawasaki, Carpenter, Yamasaki and
Fernandes Sailing.

By unanimous consent, S.R. No. 55
was referred to the Committee on
Agriculture.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Legislative Management, presented
a report (Stand. Com. Rep. No. 253)
informing the Senate that Governor’s
Message Nos. 162 to 207, Senate
Concurrent Resolution Nos. 42 and
43, Senate Resolution Nos. 53 to 55
and Standing Committee Report Nos.
254 to 288 have been printed and
have been distributed to the members
of the Senate.

On motion by Senator Young,
seconded by Senator George and
carried, the report of the Committee
was adopted.

Senator Machida, for the Committee
on Health, presented a report (Stand.
Com. Rep. No. 254) recommending
that Senate Bill No. 761 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the calendar
for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and
carried, the report of the Committee
was adopted and S.B. No. 761,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
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RELATING TO CONTROLLED SUB
STANCES,” passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 255) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 222, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 222, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO SALES AND TRANS
FERS OF REAL PROPERTY SITUATED
IN FLOOD AREAS,” passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 256) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 179, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 179, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO MORTGAGE BROKERS
AND SOLICITORS ,“ passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 257) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 40 pass Second Read
ing and be placed on the calendar for
Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 40, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
ACCOUNTANTS,” passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 258)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
891, S.D. 1, as amended in S.D. 2,

pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 258 and S.B.
No. 891, S.D. 2, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT MAKING AN APPROPRI
ATION FOR PAYMENT OF NEGOTIA
TED SETTLEMENT BETWEEN
RESEARCH CORPORATION OF THE
UNIVERSITY OF HAWAII AND
HAWAIIAN DREDGING AND CON
STRUCTION COMPANY ,“ was deferred
until Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the majority
of the Committee on Ways and Means,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 259) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 941 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the majority of the
Committee was adopted and S.B. No.
941, entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO USE TAX OVERPAY
MENTS BY GENERAL MOTORS DEAL
ERSHIPS ,“ passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 260)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
387, S.D. 1, as amended in S.D. 2,
pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 260 and S.B.
No. 387, S.D. 2, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT MAKING AN APPROPRI
ATION FOR THE PROMOTION OF
PINEAPPLES ,“ was deferred until
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 261)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
385, S.D. 1, as amended in S.D. 2,
pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 261 and S.B.
No. 385, S.D. 2, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT MAKING AN APPROPRI
ATION FOR SUGAR RESEARCH AND
DEVELOPMENT,” was deferred until
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yarnasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 262)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 210
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.
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On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 210, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
TAXATION,” passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the majority
of the Committee on Ways and Means,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 263) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 109, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the majority of the
Committee was adopted and S.B. No.
109, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL FOR
AN ACT RELATING TO THE GENERAL
OBLIGATION BONDS OF THE STATE
OF HAWAII,” passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways. and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 264)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 211
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 211, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
GENERAL EXCISE TAX,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the majority
of the Committee on Ways and Means,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 265) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 521 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the majority of the
Committee was adopted and S. B. No.
521, entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO TAXATION,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 266)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
502, as amended in S.D. 1, pass

Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 502, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO STATE BONDS,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 267)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1275, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 1275, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO STATE BONDS,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 268)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
379, as amended in S.D. 1 pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 379, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE GENERAL EXCISE
TAX LAW,” passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Commit
tee on Human Resources, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 269)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 147
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 147, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Commit
tee on Human Resources, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 270)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 149
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pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 149, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
LEAVES OF ABSENCE OF PUBLIC
OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Commit
tee on Human Resources, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 271)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
507, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 507, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO WAGE AND HOUR
LAW,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Commit
tee on Human Resources, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 272)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 508
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 508, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
TEMPORARY DISABILITY INSUR
ANCE,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Commit
tee on Human Resources, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 273)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 509
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and
carried, the report of the Committee
was adopted and S.B. No. 509,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE HAWAII PUBLIC
EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS BOARD,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Commit
tee on Human Resources, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 274)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 510

pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 510, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE HAWAII PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT
RELATIONS BOARD ,“ passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the majority
of the Committee on Human Resources,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 275) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 511 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the majority of the
Committee was adopted and S.B. No.
511, entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE HAWAII PUBLIC
EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS BOARD,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Commit
tee on Judiciary, presented a report
(Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 276) recom
mending that Senate Bill No. 448, as
amended in S.D. 1, pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 448, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO FIREARMS,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Commit
tee on Judiciary, presented a report
(Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 277) recom
mending that Senate Bill No. 292, as
amended in S.D. 1, pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 292, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO COMPARATIVE NEGLI
GENCE,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Commit
tee on Judiciary, presented a report
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On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 480, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE FAMILY COURT,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Commit
tee on Judiciary, presented a report
(Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 279) recom
mending that Senate Bill No. 1187
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 1187, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
TORT ACTIONS,” passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Toguchi, for the Committee
on Agriculture, presented a report
(Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 280) recom
mending that Senate Bill No. 650, as
amended in S.D. 1, pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 650, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO POULTRY ,“ passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 281) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 247, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 247, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO MORTGAGE AND
COLLECTION SERVICING AGENTS,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 282) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 185, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 185, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE BOARD OF PHAR
MACY,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Com
mittee on Human Resources, presented
a report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 283)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 198
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 198, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SER
VICES AND HOUSING,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Com
mittee on Human Resources, presented
a report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 284)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 204
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 204, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
VISITATION AND SUPPORT,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Com
mittee on Human Resources, presented
a report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 285)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
343, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 343, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE COMPENSATION
OF PUBLIC OFFICERS AND EMPLOY
EES,” passed Second Reading and was

(Stand.
mending
amended
Reading
calendar

Com. Rep. No. 278) recorn
that Senate Bill No. 480, as
in S.D. 1, pass Second
and be placed on the

for Third Reading.
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placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Com
mittee on Human Resources, presented
a report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 286)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 519
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 519, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SER
VICES AND HOUSING,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Abercrombie, for the Com
mittee on Education, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 287)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1372, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
First Reading and be recommitted to
the Committee on Education for
further consideration.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 1372, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO TEACHERS ,“ passed
First Reading and was recommitted to
the Committee on Education for fur
ther consideration.

Senator Chang, for the Committee
on Ecology, Environment and Recrea
tion, presented a report (Stand.
Corn. Rep. No. 288) recommending
that Senate Bill No. 133, as amended
in S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and
be placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 133, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO CONSERVATION OF
AQUATIC LIFE, WILDLIFE AND
PLANTS,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

RECONSIDERATION OF
ACTION TAKEN

Senator Machida moved that the
Senate reconsider its action taken on
March 10, 1983 on Stand. Corn. Rep.
No. 239 and S.B. No. 670, seconded
by Senator Young and carried.

No. 670, entitled: “A BILL FOR
ACT RELATING TO HEALTH,”
recommitted to the Committee
Health for further consideration,
the President, noting that there
no objection, so ordered.

ORDER OF THE DAY

THIRD READING

Senate Bill No. 41:

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Chang and carried,
S .B. No. 41, entitled: “A BILL FOR
AN ACT RELATING TO REAL ES
TATE,” having been read throughout,
passed Third Reading on the following
showing of Ayes and Noes:

Ayes, 22. Noes, none. Excused,
3 (Ajifu, Holt and Solomon).

Senate Bill No. 438, S.D. 1:

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Chang and carried,
S.B. No. 438, S.D. 1, entitled: “A
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
ALARM BUSINESSES ,“ having been
read throughout, passed Third Read
ing on the following showing of Ayes
and Noes:

Ayes, 22. Noes, none. Excused,
3 (Ajifu, Holt and Solomon).

Senate Bill No. 139, S.D. 1:

On motion by Senator Chang,
seconded by Senator Hagino and
carried, S.B. No. 139, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO TRANSFER OF PARKS
BETWEEN THE STATE AND THE
COUNTIES,” having been read
throughout, passed Third Reading on
the following showing of Ayes and
Noes:

Ayes, 22. Noes, none. Excused,
3 (Ajifu, Holt and Solomon).

Senate Bill No. 362, S.D. 1:

Senator Chang moved that S.B. No.
362, S.D. 1, having been read
throughout, pass Third Reading,
seconded by Senator Hagino.

At this time, Senator Abercrombie
rose to speak against the bill stating:

“Mr. President, I regret that I
have to rise and speak in opposition
to this bill. As you know, we have
not discussed any of these bills on
Third Reading and I was unable to
find the chairman prior to this ses
sion, so I’m in a position of having to

AN
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Senator Machida then requested that
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 239 and S.B.
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ask the members to vote against it.

“The bill ostensibly tightens en
forcement of the Department of Land
and Natural Resources. Unfortunately
it allows the Department of Land and
Natural Resources to confiscate prop
erty used in the violation of Depart
ment of Land and Natural Resources
rules. Now this is not necessarily a
criminal offense, as I read the bill.
It says, just rules, and it keeps the
property without auctioning it off.

“I would hate to be in the position
of having some property where some
body in DLNR decides that a rule has
been broken, and next thing I have a
four-wheel-drive automobile or truck
that has been confiscated by the
Department of Land and Natural
Resources, and then it becomes
somebody’s property.

“Ordinarily, you would sell these
and the bill shows, ordinarily you

would sell them in public auction in
the judicial circuit in which it was
seized. But the new language says it
‘... may be kept and retained and
utilized by the Department of Land
and Natural Resources or, if not
needed or required by the Department,
shall be sold at public auction.’

“It leaves it up to the Department
to decide whether they are required
or whether it meets some requirement.
That means an individual in the
Department of Land and Natural
Resources will be making that kind of
decision, which is essentially almost,
in my judgment, a judicial system. It
involves something which in other
circumstances would come in the area
of criminal enterprise.

“Now if there is a criminal situation
taking place, that’s one thing and
should be handled under the criminal
statutes, but if its’s a rule violation
and you’re going to start confiscating
people’s private property, and I don’t
know as to how the rule violation is
to be adjudicated one way or another,
may be a difference of opinion. And
if property is seized. . .it seems to me
that it’s an invitation to people to try
and get something that is fairly
attractive for them to have.

“Now, if this kind of situation can
be answered satisfactorily, I might
change my mind, but as I say, I’m in
a difficult position, not having served
in the committee, but of having to try
and make a decision on what’s before
me on the wording as it appears in
the bill.”

S.B. No. 362, H.D. 1, entitled: “A
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE ENFORCEMENT PROGRAM OF
THE DEPARTMENT OF LAND AND
NATURAL RESOURCES ,“ was deferred
until Monday, March 14, 1983.

At this time, Senator Soares rose
and stated:

“Mr. President, a point of clarifi
cation. We’re going to come back this
afternoon and again for Monday’s
deadline for the last day of the
decking of the bills. That deadline
will be as firm as far as both houses
are concerned, or are we back to the
same old deadlines and so forth.”

The President replied:

“Yes, we will be decking on Monday
and I am told that the House will be
decking some of their bills today.

Senator Soares then stated:

“Thank you, Mr. President.”

The President then stated:

“I’d like to ask all the Senators
to remain in the chambers for the
purpose of signing committee reports.
For those committee chairmen who
have signed reports ready, we would
like to have those submitted to the
Clerk by 1:30 p.m. this afternoon.
This will help us to minimize the
logjam that will take place on Monday.

“So, for all committee chairmen who
have committee reports for signature,
I would like to have the Senators to
remain for a few minutes to sign
those that are available. We’ll have
those printed and we will reconvene
at 4:30 p.m. today.

At 12:05 o’clock p.m., on motion by
Senator Cobb, seconded by Senator
Soares and carried, the Senate stood
in recess until 4:30 o’clock p.m.

AFTERNOON SESSION

The Senate reconvened at 5:15
o’clock p.m.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 289) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 153, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
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onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 153, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE APPOINTMENT OF
MEMBERS TO THE HAWAII COMMU
NITY DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 290) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 202, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 202, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO HOUSING,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 291) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 254, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 254, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO STATE HOUSING
PROJECTS,” passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Com.
Rep. No. 292) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 328, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 328, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO REAL PROPERTY
TRANSACTIONS,” passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 293) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 520 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 520, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE HAWAII HOUSING AUTHORITY,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 294) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 676, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 676, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
AMENDING SECTION 46-6, HAWAII
REVISED STATUTES, RELATING TO
PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS FOR
SUBDIVISIONS,” passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 295) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 703, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 703, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A’ BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO HOUSING,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Com.
Rep. No. 296) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 969 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 969, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TOSenator Young, for the Committee
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,“ passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Young, for the Committee
on Housing and Urban Development,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 297) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 971 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the calendar
for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 971, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
CONTRACTUAL EMPLOYEES ,“ passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Abercrombie, for the Com
mittee on Education, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 298)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1045 pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 1045, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
FEDERALLY CONNECTED STUDENTS,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Kawasaki, for the Committee
on Government Operations and County
Relations, presented a report (Stand.
Corn. Rep. No. 299) recommending
that Senate Bill No. 723 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the calendar
for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 723, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
KAUAI COUNTY,” passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for~ the Com
mittee on Human Resources, presented
a report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 300)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 203
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 203, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO

PUBLIC ASSISTANCE FOR CHIL
DREN,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Mizuguchi, for the Com
mittee on Human Resources, presented
a report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 301)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 209
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 209, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SER
VICES AND HOUSING,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Com
mittee on Judiciary, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 302)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
492, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 492, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE JUDICIARY,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Com
mittee on Judiciary, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 303)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1186, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 1186, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO FAMILY COURTS
JURISDICTION ,“ passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Com
mittee on Judiciary, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 304)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 80,
as amended in S.D. 1, pass Second
Reading and be placed on the calendar
for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
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adopted and S.B. No. 80, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO JUVENILES,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Com
mittee on Judiciary, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 305)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
481, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 481, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE FAMILY COURT,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Carpenter, for the Com
mittee on Judiciary, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 306)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
627, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 627, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO ANNULMENT, DI
VORCE, SEPARATION,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Machida, for the Committee
on Health, presented a report (Stand.
Corn. Rep. No. 307) recommending
that Senate Bill No. 669, as amended
in S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and
be placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 669, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO HEALTH,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Machida, for the Committee
on Health, presented a report (Stand.
Corn. Rep. No. 308) recommending
that Senate Bill No. 123, as amended
in S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and
be placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 123, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO ABOLISHMENT OF THE
PREMARITAL EXAMINATION FOR
SYPHILIS,” passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Machida, for the Committee
on Health, presented a report (Stand.
Corn. Rep. No. 309) recommending
that Senate Bill No. 670, as amended
in S.D. 1, pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 309 and S.B.
No. 670, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
HEALTH,” was deferred until Monday,
March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 310) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 181, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 181, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE NURSING HOME
ADMINISTRATORS ACT,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 311) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 791 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the calendar
for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 791, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE INSURANCE COMMISSIONER,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 312) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 735, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
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On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 735, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO PUBLIC ACCOUN
TANCY,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 313) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 288, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 288, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO INSURANCE,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 314) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 178 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the calendar
for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 178 entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
MEDICINE AND SURGERY ,“ passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 315) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 180, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 180, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO THE PRACTICE OF
NURSING,” passed Second Reading
and was placed on the calendar for
Third Reading on Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 316) recommending that

Senate Bill No. 182 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the calendar
for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S .B. No. 182, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE BOARD OF DISPENSING OPTI
CIANS,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Cobb, for the Committee on
Consumer Protection and Commerce,
presented a report (Stand. Com.
Rep. No. 317) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 192, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 192, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO PUBLIC ACCOUN
TANCY,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Hagino, for the Committee
on Federal Relations, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 318)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 117
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 117, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE NATIONAL GUARD,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Uwaine, for the Committee
on Transportation, presented a report
(Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 319) recom
mending that Senate Bill No. 220, as
amended in S.D. 1, pass Second
Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 220, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO MOTOR VEHICLES AND
MOPEDS,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Uwaine, for
the Committee on
presented a report

the majority of
Transportation,
(Stand. Com.
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Rep. No. 320) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 305, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the majority of the
Committee was adopted and S .B. No.
305, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL FOR
AN ACT RELATING TO BICYCLES,”
passed Second Reading and was
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Uwaine, for the majority of
the Committee on Transportation,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 321) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 389, as amended in
S.D. 1, pass Second Reading and be
placed on the calendar for Third
Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the majority of the
Committee was adopted and S.B. No.
389, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL FOR
AN ACT RELATING TO CHILD PAS
SENGER RESTRAINT ,“ passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Uwaine, for the Committee
on Transportation, presented a report
(Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 322) recom
mending that Senate Bill No. 1105
pass Second Reading and be placed
on the calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 1105, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
MOTORCYCLES ,“ passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Uwaine, for the Committee
on Transportation, presented a report
(Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 323) recom
mending that Senate Bill No. 525 pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S. B. No. 525, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
DRIVER LICENSING,” passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

on Transportation, presented a report
(Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 324) recom
mending that Senate Bill No. 366 pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 366, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
THE COMMISSION ON TRANSPORTA
TION,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 325)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1292, S.D. 1, as amended in S.D. 2,
pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 325 and S.B.
No. 1292, S.D. 2, entitled: “A B ILL
FOR AN ACT MAKING AN APPROPRI
ATION FOR PAYMENT OF SETTLE
MENT OF THE HOLO HOLO CASES,”
was deferred until Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 326)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 30,
S.D. 1, as amended in S.D. 2, pass
Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Com. Rep. No. 326 and S.B.
No. 30, S.D. 2, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE
GENERAL EXCISE TAX,” was defer
red until Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 327)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
302, S.D. 1, pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 327 and S.B.
No. 302, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE
GENERAL EXCISE TAX,” was defer
red until Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yarnasaki, for the majority
of the Committee on Ways and Means,
presented a report (Stand. Corn.
Rep. No. 328) recommending that
Senate Bill No. 1256, S.D. 1, pass
Third Reading.

Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 328 and
S.B. No. 1256, S.D. 1, entitled: “A
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
TUITION WAIVERS, SCHOLARSHIPS
AND FINANCIAL AIDS AT THE UNISenator Uwaine, for the Committee
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VERSITY OF HAWAII,” were placed
on the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983, on the
following showing of Ayes and Noes:

Ayes, 24. Noes, 1 (Abercrombie).

Senator Yarnasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 329)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
523, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 523, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO TAXATION,” passed
Second Reading and was placed on
the calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 330)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1175, S.D. 1, pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 330 and S.B.
No. 1175, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO COUN
TIES,” was deferred until Monday,
March 14, 1983.

Senator Yarnasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 331)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
150, S.D. 1, pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Com. Rep. No. 331 and S.B.
No. 150, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO DEFER
RED COMPENSATION PLAN FOR
PUBLIC EMPLOYEES,” was deferred
until Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yarnasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 332)
recommending that Senate Bill No. 6,
S.D. 1, pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 332 and S.B.
No. 6, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE
COMPENSATION OF CERTAIN PER
SONS UNDER THE CRIMINAL
INJURIES COMPENSATION ACT AND
PROVIDING APPROPRIATIONS THERE-
FOR,” was deferred until Monday,
March 14, 1983.

report (Stand. Com. Rep. No. 333)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
556, S.D. 1, pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 333 and S.B.
No. 556, S.D 1, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO BUSI
NESS REGISTRATION,” was deferred
until Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 334)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
839, S.D. 1, as amended in S.D. 2,
pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 334 and S.B.
No. 839, S.D. 2, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE
EMPLOYEES’ RETIREMENT SYSTEM
OF THE STATE OF HAWAII,” was
deferred until Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Yarnasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 335)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1259, S.D. 1, pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 335 and S.B.
No. 1259, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE
WESTERN INTERSTATE COMMISSION
FOR HIGHER EDUCATION PROFES
SIONAL STUDENT EXCHANGE PRO
GRAM,” was deferred until Monday,
March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 336)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1294, as amended in S.D. 1, pass
Second Reading and be placed on the
calendar for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 1294, S.D. 1,
entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT
RELATING TO ALLOWANCES FOR
LEGISLATORS,” passed Second
Reading and was placed on the
calendar for Third Reading on
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Com. Rep. No. 337)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
1261, S.D. 1, pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 337 and S.B.
No. 1261, S.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
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FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HAWAII
HISTORY,” was deferred until
Monday, March 14, 1983.

Senator Yamasaki, for the Committee
on Ways and Means, presented a
report (Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 338)
recommending that Senate Bill No.
215, S.D. 1, as amended in S.D. 2,
pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 338 and S.B.
No. 215, S.D. 2, entitled: “A BILL
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE
REGISTRATION OF AIRCRAFT,” was
deferred until Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Solomon, for the Committee
on Youth and Elderly Affairs, pre
sented a report (Stand. Corn. Rep.
No. 339) recommending that Senate
Bill No. 89 pass Third Reading.

By unanimous consent, action on
Stand. Corn. Rep. No. 339 and S.B.
No. 89, entitled: “A BILL FOR AN
ACT RELATING TO THE STATE
IMMIGRANT SERVICES CENTER,” was
deferred until Monday, March 14,
1983.

Senator Chang, for the Committee
on Ecology, Environrnent and Recrea
tion, presented a report (Stand.
Corn. Rep. No. 340) recommending
that Senate Bill No. 804 pass Second
Reading and be placed on the calendar
for Third Reading.

On motion by Senator Cobb, sec
onded by Senator Soares and carried,
the report of the Committee was
adopted and S.B. No. 804, entitled:
“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO
PROTECTION OF INSTREAM USES OF
WATER,” passed Second Reading and
was placed on the calendar for Third
Reading on Monday, March 14, 1983.

At 5:19 o’clock p.m., the Senate
stood in recess subject to the call of
the Chair.

The Senate reconvened at 5:20
o’clock p.m.

At this time, Senator Kawasaki rose
and stated:

“Mr. President, I’m rising on a
point of inquiry.

“On the basis of most of us around
here getting writer’s cramps from all
the certificates that we’ve been
signing, are we saving any money by
doing away with resolutions and
allowing certificates?”

The Chair then replied:

“Most definitely, Senator Kawasaki.”

Senator Cayetano rose and stated:

“Mr. President, would you ask the
Minority Floor Leader a question?”

The question was posed and Senator
Soares having answered in the affir
mative, Senator Cayetano continued:

“I understand that the Minority has
a bill digest service. Will you please
tell me what the subscription rate is?”

Senator Soares replied:

“The talents of our staff are so
valuable that we would have to sit
down and negotiate on the basis of
the importance of the bills and the
volume therefor, so I think about $4
or $5 per bill.”

Senator Cayetano then stated:

“I think that there are a number of
us Majority Senators who’d like to
sign up.”

Senator Soares then replied:

“I would like to say that I would be
very happy to enter into your caucus
room and discuss the various bills
with you in joint sessions. I seem to
miss that very comforting feeling of
being all together over there.”

Senator Kawasaki then stated:

“Mr. President, I’d like to add a
comment to the Minority Leader’s
statement just now. As a taxpayer
who’s paying for the staff that pre
pares all this for the Minority, I
insist that it be disseminated to all
members of the Senate.”

Senator Soares then stated:

“Mr. President, If I might.. .in
this gay moment of discussion, I
would say in all seriousness that the
Senate with all the opportunity for
debate and discussion that we allow
on the floor of the Senate, it
shouldn’t preclude us from saving
some time in discussing common
interests as we have in the past; so
we’re available.”

The President then stated:

“Before we adjourn today, I would
like to remind you that we will be
taking up on Third Reading on
Monday, all of the bills that we’ve
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decked thus far. Please be ready to
vote on these bills on Monday.

“Have a good weekend and thank
you for hanging around the building
so that we could complete our work
on all the committee reports that have
been signed.”

Senator Abercrombie then rose and
stated:

“Just an inquiry, Mr. President.
Will there be any caucuses on these
bills?”

The President then replied:

“That depends. You have the

weekend to look over these bills.
Should there be any bills that
members of the Majority want to talk
about in caucus, we should bring it
up.”

Senator Abercrombie then stated:

“Thank you very much, Mr. Presi
dent.”

ADJOURNMENT

At 5:25 o’clock p.m., on motion by
Senator Cobb, seconded by Senator
Soares and carried, the Senate
adjourned until 11:00 o’clock a.m.,
Monday, March 14, 1983.


